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CTK SCHOOL
NEWSLETTER

MARCH, 2014
NEWS FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S OFFICE

We are quickly approaching another important season of the Church year.  Alongside parents who are the primary educators of their children in this area, our plans at school are to encourage prayer, fasting and almsgiving.  Again we will meet in the Church on Monday mornings for school wide prayer. Father Renato should be back to celebrate Ash Wednesday with us, you are all welcome.  We will also have or annual fundraiser for Holy Childhood during Lent. This is when we raise money to help needy children in other countries.  Their motto is Children Helping Children. Each classroom teacher will also be concentrating on the Lent portion of their regular program.

In preparation for Lent we will be having our annual Shrove Tuesday, Pancake Lunch as we eat all the fats and sugars in preparation of the more austere season of Lent.  Thank you to all the volunteers who helped make this lunch happen.

During Catholic School’s Day teachers had a choice of two in-services, the New Evangelization and Social Justice. Both sessions were informative.  We also got to see the beautiful new Multiplex at St. 
Paul’s High School.  They did a very nice job.

Our grade 4 – 8 classes did a fabulous job on our first Science Fair.  Good work!  Thank you Mrs. Villa, Mrs. Edwards and to all our volunteer judges for your time and hard work.

The Bud, Spud and Steak is quickly approaching and will have happened by the time you read this.  Thank you to all who helped make it a reality.  I am certainly looking forward to the night out with the possibility of winning a few prizes. 

Have a good month and remember that Parent Teacher Interviews are March 27th in the evening and March 28th in the morning.  Enjoy the spring break beginning March 31st and we will see you all on April 7th.

Take care,

Mrs. Enns

PARENT’S ADVISORY COUNCIL NEWS 

The Bud, Spud and Steak fundraiser went very well and the turnout on February 28th was great!  There were lots of enthusiastic volunteers involved to help with the theme baskets and ticket sales and we’d like to say a big thank you to the classroom reps, Natasha Crossland and all the parents who helped make this event a success!

At the last PAC meeting, the issue of the parking lot congestion was discussed.  Although no one has come forward to volunteer with patrolling the lot, everyone has definitely stepped up to help out with the situation and drop-off, and pick-ups have been going a lot smoother!

This year’s Pancake Lunch is on Tuesday, March 4th and a small donation of $2.00 is being asked. 

This month, Fun Lunch/Color Day will be on March 14th and the Lennox Club Hot Dog Day (free hot dog, bag of chips and drink) will be on March 21st. 

Spring Break starts March 31st until April 7th.  Enjoy your week off!

All are encouraged to attend the next PAC Meeting on Wednesday, March 19th @ 7:00pm in the gym.  Hope to see you there!

Sincerely,

CTK Parent Advisory Council
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS

February has come and gone, and the cold weather continues to stay with us. Hopefully, the warmth of spring will soon be upon us. The month started out with the CTK Open House. It was well attended and we look forward to many new families joining our community. The CTK School Board, we would like to extend our thanks and appreciation to both Jordan L. and Matthew P. for speaking on behalf of the student body. They did a wonderful job sharing how CTK has influence their lives in a positive way. 

Registrations are still being accepted for the next school year. If you know of someone who may be interested in applying, information can be obtained by contacting the school office.

We continue to struggle with the inconsistent performance of our bus. We would like to thank for your continued patience and understanding as we work through a resolution for the remainder of this school year, and looking ahead to next year. 

The end of the month finished with our first annual ‘Bud, Spud, and Steak’ fundraiser and community event. Thank you to all of those involved in the organization of this evening, and to the many family and friends who donated items and monies for the silent auctions. It was an enjoyable evening by all. 

Looking ahead, we are seeking new candidates to join our CTK Board of Directors. Our annual elections will be held this upcoming May, and we are looking for applications to be submitted by the 15th of April, 2014. If you are interested in getting involved with our school community and helping shape the future direction of our school, please consider this volunteer position. 

Christ the King School
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Board of Directors
Call for Nominations
If you would like to:

( Get involved in the school community
( Help shape the direction of the school
( Share your gifts – skills, knowledge, abilities and time

We are seeking individuals to serve on the Board of Directors for a three-year term.
Responsibilities of individual board director:

· Be committed to the vision, mission and goals of the school.

· Attend all board and committee meetings and functions.

· Serve on committees, task forces, and special assignments.

· Review agenda and supporting materials prior to board and committee meetings.

· Follow conflict of interest and confidentiality policies.
Nomination Forms are available from the school office and will be accepted

until April 18th, 2014.
Please submit the nomination forms to the office addressed to:

The Nominating Committee

Christ the King School Board of Directors

Voting of nominated candidates will take place at the Board of Directors Meeting on May 14, 2014 at 7:00 pm in the School Gym

CHRIST THE KING SCHOOL SCIENCE FAIR
On Wednesday, February 26th, CTK School had our first Science Fair!  Students were judged by individuals outside our school community with science backgrounds in the morning, and displayed their projects for parents, family, friends, and the rest of the school community that afternoon.  The judges enjoyed a delicious lunch from Van Goes Pizza, and enjoyed their time with the students.

Congratulations and a big thank you to all the students in Grades 6, 7, and 8 for their hard work on their projects!  You all did a great job and the judges were impressed by your originality and the interesting topics you chose.  We would like to thank the parents for supporting your child in this event, and thank you to everyone who was able to make it out to see the projects.  Also, a big thank you to Mrs. Enns and the CTK staff for supporting us in this endeavor.

All the students are eligible to go to the Manitoba Schools Science Symposium (MSSS), which is April 24 -27 at the University of Manitoba.  Registration deadline is April 18.  The entry fee is $35 for an individual project and $70 for a group project ($35 per participant).  All the information for entry requirements can be found on their website www.msss.mb.ca for those who are interested.  

Results of our science fair are listed at the end of the newsletter.

[image: image3.png]




The results of our science fair are as follows:

Grade 6:
1st
Angela – Lung Capacity 




1st 
Jonah – Heat Capacity



2nd
Sydni B - Mag-nificent Breakfast Cereal



3rd
Robyn and Lauren – The Race to Rust

Honorable Mention
Caileen – The Caffeine Bean

Grade 7:
1st
Noah – How Does Your Garden Grow?



2nd
Cirena – Got An Oil Spill?

3rd           Garrett and Darian – Is the Cost of Laundry Detergent Related to How Well It Cleans?

3rd 
Ryan and Hung – Hand and Height

Honorable Mention
Reese and Matthew – Which Beverage Does the Most Staining and   Damage to Enamel on Your Teeth?

Grade 8:
1st  
Ben and Matthew – Which Solid Substance Conducts Electricity Best 

When Dissolved In Water?


2nd
Sumathi – The Whole Tooth and Nothing But the Tooth


3rd
Nolan – Catching Stardust

Honorable Mention
Christina – A Solution to Crystals

Thank you again!  




Mrs. Edwards and Mrs. Villa
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